

Sixth Form Bulletin 02.07.21

Main school reception 01895 234342

Absence line 01895 234342 ext 4407

Email <u>attendance@vynersschool.org.uk</u>

Post-18 preparation/ UCAS Days

Year 12 were all in school but off timetable on Wednesday and Thursday this week to receive a wealth of information about the university application process, other post-18 routes and how to start writing a personal statement. All students have been asked to start a UCAS application, regardless of their future plans, so that all of the essential information is in the right place. This can then be used to apply to a university course, which opens from September of year 13, an apprenticeship or a job application.

We have attached a document with links to all the resources shared with students over the two days which students have access to via their tutorial and year group google classroom pages. If you have any questions about the process of applying to university or an apprenticeship, please get in touch with your child's tutor or year leader and we will gladly offer help and advice.

Year 12 Reports

End of year reports will be sent home on Friday 9th July and available digitally on the parent portal area afterwards.

Student Executive Team

The interviews for the student executive team took place last week. We are pleased to announce the successful candidates and offer a huge congratulations to all members of the newly formed executive team. They have already been very proactive in filming welcome videos for the upcoming year 7 and 12 students over the past few days, which we look forward to sharing with the new cohorts.

Head Boy: Head Girl: Deputies:	Benjamin Surguy Riya Bhogal Kika Bedborough Roman Lawrie Tanisha Sethi Seavahan Suthaharan
Executive team members	Coral Denham Dhruv Gajjar Jaden Gray Lexie Hendrie Jodie Jacob Maya Odedra

National Careers Service

On Wednesday Year 12 students received a live- streamed talk from the area leaders of the National Career Service (NCS) programme, to introduce their summer youth programme aimed at 16-17 year olds. This is the last



opportunity for year 12 to take part with limited spaces available, so please have a look at the information attached click here.

Attendance

As we approach the last few weeks of term we would like to take this opportunity to remind parents/ carers that they can either email the attendance address listed above or ring the absence line when students are off sick. It is good practice for students to inform us when they are off school but we still need confirmation from a parent or carer.

Covid-19 self testing kit reporting

It is important that we continue to do all we can to protect our community by remaining vigilant and taking daily precautions. Students must continue to test twice weekly and report the results to NHS Track and Trace and via the Google Form.

Uniform expectations

Please would students click <u>here</u> to familiarise themselves with the standards expected of them. Students should also be aware that if they arrive at school wearing inappropriate attire, we will send them home to change and they will be registered as having an unauthorised absence.

Contact us:

Mrs N Harvey - Deputy Headteacher / KS5
Mrs R Lane - Year 12 Leader
Mrs A Coyle - Year 13 Leader
Mrs T Lopes - Sixth Form Administrator and Supervisor
Mrs J Osejindu - Sixth Form Administrator and Supervisor

nharvey@vynersschool.org.uk rlane@vynersschool.org.uk acoyle@vynersschool.org.uk tlopes@vynersschool.org.uk josejindu@vynersschool.org.uk